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VIl. Announcements

La Téne, 1857—2007: a reevaluation

Funded by the Swiss National Foundation, this new, collective research project aims at an exhaustive
reevaluation of the documentary corpus of the site of La Tene (Lake Neuchatel, Switzerland). As
a matter of fact, the celebrity of this emblematic site and the current practices of exchange in the
nineteenth century led to a considerable dispersion of the archaeological material, as well as the
pertaining documentation (drawings, photographs, etc.). Under those circumstances, we shall be
looking for all possible information in various museums and archaeological institutions, in Europe and on the
American Continent. In a second step, we shall analyze the specific role of the weapons represented
in La Téne, in the context of Celtic Europe of the 8rd and 2nd centuries BC.

This will provide the necessary basis for a reinterpretation of La Téne and its function. Actually, the
project is in response to the reiterated requests from all specialists of Celtic archaeology, providing
opportunities for future studies. All colleagues ready to contribute to the constitution of the database
will be given access to it.
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The project fits into studies of the second Iron Age. It takes advantage of the results of preventive
excavations made at La Téne in 2003, as well as of overall knowledge gathered during over the last
twenty years, as a result of the highway excavations in the Trois-Lacs area.

Several PhD theses dedicated to the regional second Iron Age are underway.

In collaboration with the Laténium Museum, the European Archaeological Center of Bibracte (Mont
Beuvray in Bourgogne) will contribute to an international conference in Neuchatel, in November
2007.

Last but not least, this year we are celebrating the 150th anniversary of the discovery of the site.
Starting in June 2007, numerous events, exhibitions, etc. will take place in the Museum Schwab (Biel/
Bienne), in the Laténium (Hauterive/Neuchatel), and in the Swiss National Museum (Zurich).

Please send any information to: Gianna.Reginelli@ne.ch

New Research Grant

In May 2007 the Getty Foundation approved a grant to the Fondation Maison des Sciences de
I'Homme of $160,000 US for the Collaborative Research Grant Project of Iréne Aghion, Tim Murray,
Alain Schnapp and Lothar von Falkenhausen: “Traces, Collections, Ruins: Towards a Comparative
History of Antiquarianism”. The project will be completed in 2009.





